Glen Rock Recreation Board
Meeting Minutes November 15, 2022

Members present: Ali C, Madison S, Jim M, Sarah F and Michelle S
Meeting called to order at 6:38 p.m.

Secretary's report: motion to approve October minutes made by Ali
Seconded by Madison and approved by all

Treasurer's report: motion to approve report as presented made by Ali
Seconded by Madison and approved by all

New Business

1. The website was renewed by Ali at a cost of $343.44. She has a receipt for the
transaction and needs to be reimbursed. Sarah made a motion to reimburse Ali for the
cost of the website renewal, the motion was seconded by Michelle and it was approved
by all.

2. Bathrooms

e Kim did a final cleaning before the bathrooms are closed and the borough will
take care of winterization

e A port-a-potty will be rented for the month of March for the start of the spring
softball/baseball season
The bathrooms will reopen April 1, 2023
Sarah is going to reach out to Kim to see if she will be returning in 2023

Old Business

1. 2023 budget has been submitted and is waiting on approval from borough council
2. 2022 Event Recaps
e Halloween
o Pumpkin Hunt - 100 registered, only 40 showed up - wound up being a
waste of time and money so we will not be holding it again next year
o Scavenger Hunt - there were lots of issues with candy being stolen and
other things so maybe it has run it's course
o Trick or Treat trail - over 200 kids went in to the library - was very well
attended and should be held again next year
o Dog park trick or treat went well but was not well attended
e Movie Night - was cold but successful, we should consider partnering with the
FOGR and sponsors to host a series of movie nights throughout the year
e Mac Kid popup playdates and homeschool events were popular and well
attended - the homeschool events will definitely continue in 2023



Christmas in Glen Rock
Will be held on 11/27
Candy cane hunt
Pet pictures with Santa and possibly also the Grinch
Santa will arrive via firetruck @ 7pm
Sarah will check with Samantha Cole about the girl scouts performing
Cookie decorating kits will be distributed
New Year’s Eve
e Countdown will be held at the park at 5pm - hosted by FOGR
e |t will be canceled if there is inclement weather
Maintenance items
e The dog park water fountain has a plumber scheduled to look at it
e The bathroom door locks still need to be replaced
e Sarah will be checking on the benches and who can replace the bolts and
re-painting
e The dog park grass reseeding will happen in the spring
Marcellus Shale Grant winners will be announced in December

Meeting adjourned 7:15 p.m.
The next meeting will be held Tuesday January 17th 6:30 p.m. via zoom.



